
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

What a busy week!  After all the sunshine we 

have enjoyed this half term, we had hoped for a 

bit more for our summer fair, but the wind and 

drizzle did not deter us and it was a fantastic 

event.  The brass band was a real hit and it was 

impressive to see how much progress the 

children have made.  Well done to all. 

 

 
 

The Fire Brigade arrived …then they left when 

they received an emergency call!  We were so 

very pleased that they did manage to finally 

rejoin us.  They were clearly a hit and I know 

there were a few members of staff who were 

itching to get a turn in the fire engine too! 

 

 
 

Thanks to all staff, parents and children who 

helped make this event a success and to Alex 

Montgomery for organizing the afternoon.  We 

know you enjoyed it!  Funds raised will be used 

for a variety of special events for the children 

across the year.  Thank you for your ongoing 

support of the school. 

 

 

 

  

 

Lost Property:  We purchased a new box to 

hold the lost property and now this one is 

overflowing! Please do check the box if your 

children have lost clothing.  Any unnamed 

items will be sold at the next school event.  

This seems a pertinent time to remind you to 

please, please put children’s names into their 

clothing so they can be reunited with their 

owners.   

 

NEST Mental Health 101:  On Monday each 

year 6 class took part in a workshop delivered 

by the NEST.  They considered what is meant 

by mental health and the impact of social 

media on it.  They also looked at positive 

strategies to promote positive wellbeing- such 

as meditation. 

 

Weaving:  Year 3 have impressed us in art this 

week as they learn the skill of weaving.  They 

learned about warps and wefts and focussed 

really hard on creating their own woven 

pattens. 

 

 
 
Margaret’s Musical Finale:  Next Friday 7th July will 

be the last day that we get to share the wonderful 

talents of Margaret and her team in their current 

form.  We will be holding a special musical day 

with a range of events going on.  Please do look 

at the flyer below. 

 

Have a fantastic weekend!  Lisa (HoS) 
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Year 4 & 5 children have been considering 

the environment, the impact of pollution on 

the planet and our air quality.   The class 

have been writing poems and raps about 

their concerns.   

They are really very moving.  Well done year 

4 & 5.  I am sure the planet would be in safe 

hands if you were in charge!  

 

 

 

 

Estela 

Lian 

Cristina 

Jasmine 

Jasmine 

Scarlet 

Evelyn 

Lexi 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Ms Christiansen, 

  

I was at Tate Modern yesterday visiting the Hilma af Klint and Piet Mondrian exhibition.  I just wanted 

to let you know that I saw a group of your young children at the exhibition and I was so impressed by 

the children and the adults accompanying them.  It was wonderful to see the children engaging 

with the art, talking about what they were seeing and sharing their thoughts, so well supported by the 

adults.  It is fantastic that you are enabling trips like this and I do hope as many of your children as 

possible get to experience this kind of visit.  Sometimes it feels so worrying and concerning that the 

Arts aren’t being given enough time and status within the crowded curriculum; I feel so strongly that 

children need as many creative and artistic opportunities as possible, so it was heartening to see your 

lovely group. 

  

Wishing your school and your children all the very best 

  
Liz Parry 
 

This week it was Wandle class, Whale class 

and Reception classes turn to visit the Tate 

modern.  They have all had a fantastic time 

and were very well behaved.  I was super 

proud on Thursday when I received an email 

from a member of the public who wanted to 

praise the children, staff and school for the 

efforts that the school is making to promote 

the arts to the children.  I just had to share 

the email with you!  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Class Teacher: Kealan Doherty 

 

Favourite Book:  Perfectly Norman 

 

 
 

I have chosen this book to celebrate the 

end of pride month. The story ‘Perfectly 

Norman’ is a charming book written by Tom 

Percival.  When Norman grows a pair of 

wings, he is not sure how people will react.  

This book is about self-esteem. It is a tale 

which inspires children to have the courage 

to stand out. This story is an uplifting story 

about individuality, with stunning Illustrations. 

This book means a lot to me because I feel 

this book shows that kindness is one of the 

most important qualities to teach children, 

no matter where they come from, their 

race, their gender and their sexual 

orientation. This book celebrates difference 

in a positive and thought-provoking way.  

The children in Whale class have really 

enjoyed this story. Fans of the authors Oliver 

Jeffers and Benj Davies will love it. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Week beginning 

3rd July 

Art week 

3rd July Year 6 NEST workshop- 

Mental Health – keeping 

safe online 

5th July  Independent Travel Bus for 

some children in Lea class 

6th July Year 6 show – Cinderella 

Rockerfella 4:30 pm 

performance for parents 

7th July Police workshop for year 6 

 

11th July Year 4, 5 & 6 Sports Day am  

Sports centre 

12th July Years 1, 2 & 3 Sports Day 

Am at the Sports centre 

13th July  Year 6 Prom 

Achievement Awards 

 

Early years Sports Day – in 

school 

14th July  Reports sent home and 

new classes announced. 

 

17th July Children meet their new 

teacher 

 

18th July Parents Evening after 

school 

19th July  Year 6 graduation at 11:30 

am 

Break up for the summer 

holidays at 2 pm 

 

 
We are coming to that time of year when we 

have a few goodbyes to say.  It is with both 

sadness and huge appreciation for all their 

hard work, that we will be saying goodbye 

to…. 

 

Colleen – teacher of Lea class who will be 

returning to her family in South Africa  

 

Emily – teacher of Jellyfish class who is moving 

to work closer to her home. 

 

We have loved working with you both and 

wish you all the best for the future. 

Class Photographs are Ready!   

 

The children were given a proof card 

with a QR code on the back for you to 

order your class photograph. Once you 

register using the QR code it will then 

send you an email notification.  If by 

chance you did not receive your proof, 

or it has been lost you can call Vancols 

parent line on 01206 273711.  The cut off 

date for free postage back to the 

school is the 6th July. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                                 

Whale  Amara  Amara has been exceptional this year. She has made impressive 

progress in all areas of the curriculum, especially writing. Amara is 

now fully independent in her learning and has also shown a great 

attitude.  Amara was also amazing on our school trip and other 

adults complimented her role model attitude.   

Coral  Christine B  

  

  

   

Zackerie  

Christine B- In class Christine has shown commitment and 

determination each lesson. She acts on feedback given and 

applies this to her work. Keep it up!  

  

Zackerie- Zack has been a superstar in English. He has improved 

his presentation and uses phonics to help him with spelling. Well 

done!  

Seal  Ruben  Ruben has amazed the class with his amazing attitude. Even 

when he is tired, he puts 100% into his learning. He is both 

ambitious and resilient in every challenge he is given.   

Effra  Abdillahi  Abdillahi was amazing on our school trip to the Horniman Museum 

this week. He always listened well to the teacher’s instructions; he 

focused well in the learning session on the Stone Age and was 

focused when we were walking around the natural history 

museum.  Well done! 

Walbrook  Marcelina   Marcelina has been working on regulating herself and managing 

her emotions. She has tried very hard at learning to be patient 

and accepting change. Marcelina has also been actively 

listening whilst on trips, she has followed all instruction and was a 

great role model. Keep it up!  

Ravensbourne  Su’riah  In Y4/5 we are learning about the Titanic. Our students have been 

enthralled by the story. Su’riah has independently researched and 

read more about the event outside of class. It is exciting, for a 

teacher, when a student makes the effort to learn more without 

prompting. I am confident that she will be successful next year if 

she continues to approach her learning in this way. Keep it up, 

Su’riah.  

Wandle   Reymell Reymell has settled into Wandle class marvellously. He is 

hardworking, kind and has a great sense of humour. All the 

ingredients to make a perfect classmate!   

Fleet  Robert  Robert is our 'Star of the Week' for being such a terrific writer. This 

week, Robert has written a marvellous letter to a friend about 

what is like as a first-class passenger on the Titanic. His work was 

presented beautifully, with a range of interesting vocabulary and 

consistent punctuation.  

Lea  Yazin  For displaying excellent dramatic skills during our rehearsal. He is 

projecting his voice well and delivering his lines clearly and with 

appropriate expression. Well done!  

Thames  Alexander  For displaying excellent dramatic skills during our rehearsal. He is 

projecting his voice well and delivering his lines clearly and with 

appropriate expression. Well done!  

 

  



 

 
 

Margaret’s Music Finale 

Friday 7th July 
 

9:15 am Samba band, School Choir and Keyboard club 

performance for parents in the large hall (all parents 

welcome) 

 

 

10-10:30 am Final music assembly in the large hall (children 

and staff only) 

 

11:45 am Morning nursery Meet and Sing  

in the Nursery garden (nursery am parents please come). 

 

12:30 pm Violin performance for children in the playground  

 

2:30 pm – Musical Carnival for Reception and afternoon 

nursery children  

in the reception playground.  

(Parents you are warmly invited to sing and celebrate with 

us)                                   

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


